
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

NOVEMBER 8, 2010 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Candace Clark, Co-Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary     

Mitch Klein      Tony Gonsalves      

Ron Eccleston                 

Also present: Chuck Keener, Council Liaison Emilie Swearingen, Council 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the Oct. 11
th

 meeting was approved. 

There was no agenda presented. 

1.  Emilie Swearingen apprised the committee of the need to create a five year plan.  She is 

working with the Councils finance committee and are drawing up a five year plan for all 

areas in town.  They would appreciate it if each committee would do the same.  This 

would enable the Committee’s and the Council to plan funding requirements.   

2. Mitch Klein has been working on the Master Gardner project.  He reported that he spoke 

with Sonny about the requirements for becoming a Master Gardner.  Sonny will need a 

volunteer to do this.  It will take a total of 90 hours to complete the requirements and the 

filing amount is $140.00.  In order to take the upcoming class, which begins in February, 

the registration needs to be done this month. 

3. Signage.  The committee planned to use this meeting to map out the type of signage we 

would like to see in Town.  The Committee still has $1750.00 is its budget.  After much 

discussion, Candace proposed that the replacement posts should be 4 X 4 posts that are 

10 feet long.  These posts should be preserved wood in a natural wood color. 

4. Two drawings were passed out to the committee showing the last two options for the 

Ocean Front Park.   

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on December 13
th

 at 

4:00PM at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 


